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LEADERSHIP ACADEMY STARTS MONDAY 

Two dozen Texas school administrators will be on campus for the third annual 
Academy for Educational Leadership Monday through July 15, when the theme will 
be "School Executives for the 1990s: Developing Agents of Change." 

Keynote speaker for the academy will be Dr. Vincent Reed, vice president of 
The Washington Post who formerly served as assistant secretary of elementary 
and secondary education under U.S. Secretary of Education Terrel Bell and as 
superintendent of the Washington, OC, public schools. 

The educators also will hear from Dr. Ed Kelly, superintendent of Prince 
William County Schools in Virginia, on "Equity--The Process of Educating 
Students." As superintendent of schools at Little Rock in 1982-87, Kelly 
filed a landmark desegregation remedy suit against two surrounding school 
districts and the State of Arkansas, claiming they had contributed to Little 
Rock's becoming an all-black school district. 

Other speakers will include Dr. Richard Hooker of the University of Houston, 
an expert on Texas school finances who frequently consults with the state 
legislature; Dr. Maria Niteo Senour of San Diego State University, developer 
of the nation's first training program for minority counselors; E.H. 
Schollmaier, president of Alcon Laooratories, talking on "Leadership"; and 
Fort WJrth school superintendent Dr. Don Roberts, discussing "Leadership 
Skills for the 1990s: The Administrator's Perspective." 

Cherie Lohr is academy director, assisted by Carol McGrevin, and other TCU 
participants will include Vice Chancellor Bill Koehler, who will welcome the 
participants; Associate Vice Chancellor Ned Boehm; and Vice Chancellor 
Margaret Barr, who will talk on "The Politics of Educational Leadership." 

The academy is made possible by gift support from the Carl B. and Florence E. 
King Foundation of Dallas, First RepublicBank of Fort Worth and Mr. and Mrs. 
E.L. Taylor Jr. of Arlington. Carl Yeckel, vice president of the King 
foundation, will be a luncheon speaker July 11. 
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NEW FACULTY, STAFF APPOIN'IMENI'S 

Member of the Neeley School faculty since 1982, BILL MONCRIEF will begin a 
three-year tenn as marketing department chairperson this fall. The University 
of Mississippi alumnus, who earned the Ph.D. at Louisiana State, is the author 
of numerous studies in professional publications, including Industrial 
Marketing Management, Journal of Consumer Marketing and International Journal 
of Advertising. 

PURNENIXJ MUKHOPADHYAY, research associate at the University of Houston since 
1986, will be associated with chemist Robert Neilson and his research through
out the sunrner. The newly named research scientist holds degrees from India's 
Presidency College, Calcutta and Jadavpur universities. His studies have been 
published by the Royal Society of Chemistry in 1.Dndon and in the Journal of 
Chemical Research. 

DAVID METZ, who joined the admissions staff June 1 as associate director, · 
formerly filled a similar position at Trinity University. Holder of the B.A. 
in political science from the University of Arizona, he served as admissions, 
counselor and assistant director at New Mexico Military Institute and Lamar 
University. 

Joining the admissions staff today (Tuesday) as assistant directors are CARIDS 
IAIRD and RON MILLER. Active in the Student Foundation while a student at 
Southwest Texas State, Carlos was an admissions counselor at UT-Austin. Ron 
earned two degrees at the University of Wisconsin-La Crosse, where he was 
graduate assistant in admissions and university affairs. Between degrees, he 
was an international trainer/high school basketball coach in Copenhagen, 
D3nmark. 

STEVEN SHERW:OD, writer/editor and former lecturer at Montana State 
University, will be instructor of English and also will work with the Center 
for Academic Services writing program. He earned the B.S. in journalism fran 
the University of Colorado and M.F.A. in fiction from the University of 
Montana, where he was a teaching assistant in 1985-87. 

*** *** *** 

STARPLEX, SEA IDRLD TICKETS AVAILABLE 

A limited number of tickets to several Starplex '88 concerts are now available 
at a discount at the Student Center Information Desk, announced Dolores Black. 
Priced regularly at $14.50 and $15.50, the tickets are on sale for $10 and 
$11. Show time is 8 p.m. at Dallas' new Fair Park amphitheater. Tickets are 
available for the following shows: 

Jimmy Bu£ £et 
Daryl Hall & John Oates 
Kenny Loggins 
Dan Fogelberg 
Huey Lewis & The News 

July 27 
July 29 
Aug. 4 
Aug. 5 
Aug. 6 

Tickets are also available for Sea World-San Antonio, Dolores added. Cost is 
$15.50 for adults and $13 for children. 
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20 FRCM TCU OFF TO DEMO CONVENTION 

W"lile irost folks are sitting around watching the upcoming Democratic National 
Convention on television, 20 TCU students will be right in the thick of 
things--working, studying and earning college credits. 

The 20, ranging from incoming freshmen to graduate students, will be in 
Atlanta Sunday through July 22 for the convention class, set up under the 
direction of The Washington Center. other students have been selected from 
the 600 colleges and universities with which the Washington Center is 
affiliated. 

Gene Alpert, political science chair who helped to instigate the political 
convention study pro;Jrams four years ago in cooperation with The Washington 
Center, will be faculty leader for both convention pro;Jrams this summer and 
has written a convention guide that will be distributed nationally by Cable 
News Network. 

In Atlanta the students will be briefed daily by such guest speakers as 
newsmen David Brinkley, Sam I:Xmaldson and Bob Schieffer; political notables 
George McGovern, Sam Nunn and Paul Simon and TCU professor emeritus Paul 
Boller. The students also will take workshops on the electoral process arrl 
national policy issues and will take on individual fieldwork assignments with 
state delegations, convention organizers, media arrl other groups. Many of the 
sessions are to be held in the convention hall, with students becoming a part 
of the convention action. 

Fort W:>rth residents in the group are Gerald I. Appel, a 1986 graduate working 
toward a graduate degree in speech canmunication; Anthony M. Contino, 6700 
Brookhaven, a Manhattan College graduate enrolled in the Master of Liberal 
Arts pro;Jram; and Monica A. Henry, a recent graduate of O.D. Wyatt High School 
and an incoming freshman. 

Others include Sarah E. Bigger of Mansfield, LA, sophomore majoring in 
political science; Andrew J. Black of Spring, sophomore business major; Kurt 
J. Ellinghausen of Stone Mountain, GA, senior political science major; 
incoming freshman Elizabeth K. Goacher of Birmingham, AL; Eric A. Holmes of 
Slidell, LA., senior political science major; K. Beth Humphrey, an incoming 
transfer student whose home is in Texarkana. 

Also in the group will be Mark D. Johnson, sophomore, political science, 
Littleton, CO; Vincent M. Mathews, Junior, radio-TV-film, Malvern, AR; 
incoming freshman Ivey M. Parris, Dunwoody, GA; sophomore political science 
major Eric G. Ricketts, Aledo, IL; new freshman Holly M. Schneider, Cypress; 
junior political science major Ellen D. Schrottke, Austin; new freshman 
Stephen M. Schultz, Little Rock; Sarah P. Smith, Atlanta, sophom9re, political 
science; Scott C. Thresher, junior business major, Simsbury, CT; Kristen D. 
Van Heyningen, sophomore psycholo;Jy major, Royalton, OH; arrl Brad Vanderbilt, 
sophomore political science major, Plano. 

Twenty-four TCU students are registered for the Republican Convention 
symposium Aug. 7-19 in New Orleans. 
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TCU IN THE NEWS 

Going back to her medical roots was the focus of the Star-Telegram EXTRA 
feature June 15-16 on JUDY ALTER (TCU Press). Referring to her book entitled 
"Mattie," whose main character was an early day female doctor, the story 
followed Judy's career and noted that her family tree included 18 doctors. 

"Award to help TCU professor delve into naval history" was the headline on the 
Dallas Morning News feature on historian SPENCER TUCKER and his U.S. Navy 
Department grant to study the gunboat navy of Thomas Jefferson's time. 

nie use of sexist language, a topic she developed for a recent 'vk:rnen and Work 
Conference, was discussed June 26 by [X){JG NEWSCM (joumalisn) on a talk show 
for Radio KNON. 

"Paging potential nurses" was the headline on the Star-Telegram's June 20 
story aoout the nursing shortage and measures being taken by area institutions 
to meet the need and to encourage rcore to enter the profession. Among those 
quoted was Harris College Dean PAT SCEARSE, who noted that TCU is aggressively 
seeking students who have degrees in other areas. Thirty with degrees ranging 
fran music to hane econanics will enroll this fall. 

Admissions' CHARIEEN McGILVRAY was arcong those rating cheers in the Star
Telegram June 18. In a note fran Doris Gluck of Gifted Students Institute, 
she was cited for "terrific arrangements she coordinated for the Gifted 
Students Great Books Festival," a four-day training session held recently on 
campus. 

Students SHANNON O'KELLEY and TODD OVERI'OO were in the Cheers section of that 
same issue for changing a flat tire for an older wanan with severe arthritis 
and for refusing to take money for their help. "Cheers also to TCU and their 
fine students. May God bless them all," the letter ended. 

"Stock divestment offers no help to S. Africa blacks" was the title of the 
Op-Ed article by Chancellor Emeritus J.M. MOUDY that appeared June 19 in the 
Star-Telegram. Calling divestment "a non-solution," he suggested that "the 
discussion should proceed to other tactics that people in a distant USA might 
adopt with helpful effect." 

In the June 26 Dallas Morning News story entitled "Colleges feel brunt as . 
businesses lure Ph.D.' s," English chairperson FRED ERISMAN noted that he 
already has begun a search for new English doctoral recipients in light of the 
fact that half the English faculty is expected to retire in the next six to 10 
years. The number of doctoral graduates entering college teaching has been on 
the decline since the early 1970s, according to the lengthy story. 

"What they' re telling the class of '88" was the headline in the Houston Post . 
for its June 13 full-page series of excerpts fran commencement speeches across 
the state that quoted fran Chancellor BILL TUCKER's graduation remarks. Others 
included Secretary of the Treasury James Baker, speaker at the University of 
Houston; FBI director William Sessions, ur-El Paso; Surgeon General Everett 
Koop,. Baylor College of Medicine; Gov. Bill Clements, A&M; Texas Secretary of 
State Jack Rains, Sam Houston State; President George Rupp at Rice; and 
journalist Bill Moyers, UT-Austin. 
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'ICU NOVEL WINS SPUR AWARD 

"Wanderer Springs," a novel written by Robert Flynn and published in 1987 by 
'ICU Press, was chosen Best Western Historical Novel of 1987 by a panel of 
judges fran Western Writers of America. The Spur Award fran WWA was presented 
June 30 at the group's annual convention in San Diego. Flynn, who resides in 
San Antonio, was unable to attend, and the award was accepted by Press 
director Judy Alter. 

Judy read Flynn's acceptance message, which spoke of the award' s physical 
attractiveness--a spur mounted on an inscribed wood plaque--and its even more 
important meaning for those who try to deal creatively with the American West 
and its meaning in our lives. 

"Wanderer Springs" is a witty yet sensitive novel about one man's return to 
his North Central Texas hanetown, a physical and imaginative journey that not 
only crosses geographic and cultural boundaries but also darts back and forth 
in time, emphasizing our inextricable link to the past. Larry McMurtry has 
called the novel "sad, funny, surprising, always interesting ••• a very good 
book. II 

A Spur Award also went to alumna Joyce Roach for her short nonfiction piece 
entitled 11A High Toned W::xnan, 11 first published by the Texas Folklore Society 
in its anthology "Hoein' the Short Row." The Keller resident is the co-author 
of a folk history of Texas food to be published by 'ICU Press in the spring 
of 1989. 

*** *** *** 

COLLEGE GUIDE LISTS 'ICU 

TCU is one of 314 colleges and universities selected for listing in the 
1988-89 edition of Peterson's Canpetitive Colleges. This group represents 
approximately 10 percent of all American institutions of higher education. 

In addition to the listing, TCU is one of 225 institutions working with 
Peterson's in a special project to send free copies of the book directly to 
more than 50,000 high-achieving high school students. Copies also are sent to 
high schools that traditionally graduate a high percentage of college-bound 
minority students. 

The college guidebook includes informative data important to high school 
students interested in top-ranking institutions. Each pagelong college 
profile includes high school rank and test scores of freshmen, academic 
resource and special programs, percentage of applicants accepted and those who 
enrolled, costs and financial aid, majors, sports offered and scholarship 
information. Criteria for the 11 canpetitive11 designation is based on data that 
indicate the achievement level of entering freshman classes. 
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IDRCESTER RECEIVES SADDLEMAN AWARD 

Don Worcester, Green Emeritus tutor in history, is recipient of the Saddleman 
Award for 1988. ~signated for •~a living individual who has made an outstand
ing contribution to the American West," the prestigious honor of the Western 
Writers of America Inc. was presented last week at the organization's annual 
convention in San Diego. 

The former history department chairperson and Lorin A. Boswell Professor of 
History in 1971-80 was chosen for the award on the basis of his numerous 
published works on Western h}.story as well as for his training of many writers 
of this genre during his 40-year academic career. Don also is widely knCMn as 
past president of the Western History Association, Westerners International 
and Western Writers of America. He is author of more than 20 academic rooks 
in addition to many fictional works. His novel about the Texas Rangers 
entitled "The War in the Nueces Strip" is being published by Doubleday. 

*** *** *** 

RANCH MANAGEMENT ROPES IN AMARILLO 

Ranch Management's second annual al umni dinner, dance and roping will be held 
July 15-16 in Amarillo, hosted by Panhandle alumni and alumni president 
Beaumont Boyce. 

Daylong roping events, along with horseshoe pitching, will take place July 16 
at the Range Riders Rodeo Arena. Headquarters for the weekend reunion will be 
at the Amarillo Sheraton. 

*** *** *** 

TAIWAN SYMPHONY TO PIAY HERE 

Toe Hsui Shan Primary School Symphony Orchestra will perform at 7 p.m. July 
13-14 in Ed Landreth Auditorium as part of a cultural exchange prCXJram between 
Fort Worth and the Republic of China on Taiwan • .Admission is free. 

The orchestra, made up of 10- to 12-year-olds, has won the Outstanding Perfor
mance Award during national competition each of the last seven years. The 
200-member group has performed in Japan arrl played at the national Athletic 
Games of Taiwan in 1987. Hsui Shan Primary School is located in Chungho, a 
suburb of Taipei. 
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OOI'ES ON FOLKS 

BOB OORAN (mathematics) attended "The Legacy of John von Neumann" mathematical 
conference at Hofstra University May 29-June 3. Sponsored by the American 
Mathematical Society, the Alfred P. Sloan Foundation, the National Science 
Foundation and IBM, the conference was held in honor of Von Neumann's 
remarkable contributions to mathematics and science. The current state of 
research in the mathematical fields he developed was reviewed during the 
conference. 

CAROLYN SPENCE CAGLE (nursing) has remained active in presenting and attending 
programs devoted to her specialty of maternal-child health. April 29-30 she 
attended a "core competencies for maternal-infant health" program in Kansas 
City and provided an academic perspective to several groups on the teaching of 
critical content in maternity courses. In mid-June at the American Nurses' 
Association Convention in Louisville, Carolyn presented an afternoon program 
on access to prenatal care based on a nationally canpleted study on that 
issue. 

Three journalism students won a total of $5,000 towards scholarships from the 
Press Club of Dallas. The recipients are REGINA HATCHER ($1,500), LISA IDUYE 
($1,500) and incaning freshman KELLIE LANDER ($2,000). Several other students 
have received scholarships/grants f ran the Fort Worth chapter of the Sigma 
Delta Chi/Society of Professional Journalists, Fort Worth Advertising Club, 
Reader's Digest Foundation and Women in Carmunication Inc. 

KEITH OIXM (English) spoke May 20 to the Golden Years Fellowship of University 
Christian Church on "Valuing Old Books." 

EUGENE BORING (religion-studies) was awarded $2,000 as part of the Eli Lilly 
grant to Christian Theological Seminary administered by former Brite faculty 
member Newell Williams. Gene will use the money for travel and research on 
the history of biblical interpretation in the Disciples of Christ. This 
segment of the research will deal primarily with the Disciples encounter with 
higher criticism of the New Testament. 

CYNTHIA FOLIO, BOB BIANTON, NOAH KNEPPER and RUTH WHITU:X::K (music) judged the 
University Interscholastic League all-state solo-ensemble contest in Austin in 
late May. One of Cynthia's high school flute students, Amanda Armstrong, who 
plans to enroll in TCU as a freshman in the fall, received the highest score 
for a Mozart concerto. At the same time the TCU flute quartet, under 
Cynthia's direction, tied for first place among college/professional flute 
ensembles taking part in a Texas Flute Society contest at SMU. The quartet is 
made up of students CHRISSY RYDER, BETH PATTON, ROBYN LEWIS and MICHELLE 
BULU:X::K. Chrissy and Beth also received honorable mention for solo 
performances. 

Cynthia, who also adjudicated a Texas Music Teachers Association contest in 
Dallas June 11, has been notified that an article entitled "Jazz Session with 
Cynthia Folio" will be published in the Flute Journal, official journal of the 
National Flute Association. The article consists of a transcribed jazz flute 
solo with analysis and commentary. 
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CLASSIFIED: 

FOR SALE: (Xleen-size water bed with bookcase head-board (needs new liner); 
$50. Call 246-7851. 

FOR SALE: Utility trailer 65x45x26", good condition; $100. Contact Dr. 
Mueller, Ext. 6417 or 447-0791. 

FOR RENT: Efficiency, one- and two-bedroom apartments, close to campus, 
reasonable; $250 and up. Call Ext. 7957. 

GOLF LESSONS: All skill levels, all ages, men, wanen and children. Call 
Kristi, Ext. 7941 or 461-2833. 

FOR SALE: 1980 Coleman pop-top camper; used very little, sleeps six; $1,850. 
Call Roland, Ext. 7639. 

FOR RENT: One-bedroom duplex at 2519 Rogers Road, living-dining room 
canbination; unfurnished except for kitchen stove and refrigerator, central 
heat, unit air conditioners; six-month or one-year lease, water paid, deposit 
required. Call 572-1701 and leave message on recorder. 

FOR SALE: Two Honda Express motorcycles, same size as mopeds but cannot be 
pedaled, 50 cc engines; adult-owned and operated; 400 miles on one, 300 on the 
other; $350 for both. Call Amie, Ext. 7553, or 292-6103 after 6. 

*** *** *** 
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